

February 25, 2015

Mayor M. Brown

O. Katolyk Chief, Municipal Law Enforcement Services

I hereby certify that the Municipal Council, at its session held February 24, 2015 resolved

- 16. That the following actions be taken with respect to the 2nd Report of the London Housing Advisory Committee from its meeting held on January 14, 2015:
- a) the following actions be taken with respect to licensing and policy considerations related to the operation and management of group homes:
 - the Civic Administration BE REQUESTED to provide a presentation to the London Housing Advisory Committee with respect to the current Business Licensing By-laws and their enforcement; and,
 - the Civic Administration BE REQUESTED to consider licensing and policy inclusions related to the operation and management of group homes in the by-law review currently underway, including the best practices of other municipalities with respect to this matter;
 - the Mayor BE REQUESTED to submit a letter to both the Provincial and Federal Governments addressing concerns and encouraging additional support and regulations with respect to the support needs of individuals in the community with mental health issues and financial limitations; and,

it being noted that the London Housing Advisory Committee (LHAC) received a presentation from J. Schlemmer, Neighbourhood Legal Services, with respect to this matter;

b) clauses 1, 2, 4 and 5 BE RECEIVED. (16/3/CPSC)

C. Saunders City Clerk

lk

cc. G. Kotsifas, Managing Director, Development and Compliance Services and Chief Building Official

Chair and Members, London Housing Advisory Committee